
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Lana Bauer  Melissa Ratajczak 

 

COMMISSIONED LAY MINISTERS 

Tracy Albrecht       Karen Tremble 

Kathy Bersano   Sue Wackerle  

Kim Hartley       Larry Wilson 

Terry Stevens        

 

CEMETERY STAFF 

St. Agnes/St. Michael Cemeteries 

Jim Szyperski (989) 274-1384 

Mt. Calvary Cemetery 

Don Galloner (989) 879-4126  

 

ST. MICHAEL SCHOOL 

Ashley Kanuszewski-Principal 

Norma Vallad-Assistant Administrator 

Fr. Kevin Maksym, Pastor 

email--frkevin@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Denise Podsiadlik, Adm/Bookkeeper  

email—denise@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Terri Wilson, Secretarial Associate  

email—twilson@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Lorie Szyperski, Liturgist 

Jerry Wittkopp, Maintenance  

Lou Ann Shorkey, Maintenance 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Sandy DesJardins, DRE K-8th Grade 

email-faithformationK-8@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Terry Stevens, Adult Faith Formation  

email—tstevens@holytrinitypinconning.org 
 

Karen Tremble, RCIA Coordinator 

Sue Wackerle RCIA Coordinator 

HOLY TRINITY PARISH STAFF 

MISSION STATEMENT 

With the divine guidance of the Holy Trinity, we continue Christ’s ministry of welcoming, teaching, caring 

and supporting each other through prayer and action. 

STAY CONNECTED TO HOLY TRINITY PARISH 

Our parish now has three ways for you to keep in 

touch.  
 

1) Our website is holytrinitypinconning.org 

2) Our Facebook page is Holy Trinity Pinconning 

3) Through the SharefaithApp 
 

Stay in touch with all our parish news and happen-

ings wherever you are and whenever you want. 
 

225 S. Jennings 

Pinconning  MI  48650 
 

Phone: (989) 879-2141 

Fax: (989) 879-6633 

MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday  4:00 p.m. 

Sunday  9:00 a.m. 

 

Wednesday 9 a.m. 

Thursday 9 a.m.   

Holy Trinity Parish 
July 4, 2021 
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Dear friends of God, 
 
Happy Independence Day! 
 
In his book A Pilgrim’s Almanac, Fr. Ed Hays 
has a lovely Fourth of July Prayer.  It utters the 
convictions of who we are capable of being as 
Americans as well as an implicit challenge for 
us to meet the ideals given to us as a people 
striving for freedom with responsibility.   
 

“We lift up our hearts, O God, 
on this day of celebration in gratitude 

for the gift of being Americans. 
We rejoice with all those who share 

in the great dream of freedom 
and dignity for all. 

With flags and feasting, 
with family and friends 

we salute those who have sacrificed 
that we might have the opportunity 

to bring to fulfillment 
our many God-given gifts. 

 
As we deny all prejudice 

a place in our hearts, 
may we also clearly declare 

our intention to work for the time 
when all people, 

regardless of race, religion, or sex, 
will be granted equal dignity 

and worth. 
 

Come, O gracious God, 
who led your children Israel from slavery, 

keep us free from all 
that might hold us in bondage. 

Bless our country and join 
our simple celebration 

that we may praise you, 
our Source of freedom, 

the One in whom we place our trust.”  
 
When I came across this prayer, I was struck by 
the idea that while our freedom is certainly God 
given, it isn’t a freedom for a chosen few.  It is 
God’s gift to each of us regardless of our race, 
religion or sex.  We ought not rest until 
everyone has the same opportunity for 
advancement and the dignity that is our birth 
right as children of God and members of the 
human race. We are each called by God to share 
our gifts and talents to uplift our sisters and 
brothers.  We are called as a community of 

people to build each other up as we strive to live 
the ideals that we profess as Americans and, 
more importantly, as Catholic Christians.  Just 
like our American experiment, as Catholics we 
are to live out the ideas of our democracy. As 
American Catholics we are to live lives of 
solidarity.  According to Pope Francis, in his 
encyclical letter Fratelli tutti, “Solidarity means 
much more than engaging in sporadic acts of 
generosity.  It means thinking and acting in 
terms of community” (116).  May our prayer as 
people of faith and as Americans be that we 
grow into the community that God has created 
us to be at this moment of division in our nation 
and our world. May our One God make us one 
with each other in our nation and our world.  
 
In our Gospel this weekend from Mark, we hear 
Jesus say that “A prophet is not without honor 
except in his native place and among his own 
kin and in his own house.”  I’ve always thought 
that If I were in the position to name a new 
parish, I would choose Jesus, the Prophet.  In 
the Biblical tradition, prophets are those who 
speak God’s word. Jesus is the ultimate prophet 
since he is the image of the invisible God.  We 
believe that Jesus is the Logos, the Word of 
God.  The Logos is God manifesting.  Said 
another way in the words that I recently heard in 
a retreat that touched my heart, “God’s Word is 
always powerful and active.  Jesus is the 
Wisdom of God.”  It is a gift to our human 
family, knowing that our God is always in the 
midst of our lives loving us into being. It is our 
challenge to accept the power and presence of 
God to create a community of love in our nation 
and in our world rather than using God’s Word 
as a weapon of hate.  God is love and nothing of 
God is hateful or divisive. On this July 4th, let us 
celebrate the Oneness of God, the unity of our 
nation and the community we are called to be as 
a human family.  
 
Much love,  



Our Parish Stewardship 
June 26/27, 2021 

        Week Year to Date 
Sunday Collection    $5,180.00  $394,207.19 

Budgeted Amount    $8,100.00       $420,000.00  

Surplus/Deficit                ($2,920.00) ($25,792.81) 

 

June 20 Collection           $4,522.00 
 

Capital Improvement    $10.00 

Support A Child   $525.00 

Votive    $114.00 

 

Prayer Shawl   $100.00 

Priest’s Retirement           $1,370.00 
 

St. Michael Cemetery  $135.00 

Mt. Calvary Cemetery    $22.00 
 

**Our Fiscal Year runs July 1, 2020 - June 30, 2021 

Saturday, July 10, 2021 

Reader Sue TudeThout 

EME1 Mary Idzior 

EME 2 Cindy Rotunno 

Sunday, July 11, 2021 

Reader Bonnie Holstine 

EME1 Mary Lou Pashak 

EME 2  Deb Mayer 

Readings for the week of July 5, 2021 

Monday: Gn 28:10-22a/Ps 91:1-4, 14-15/Mt 9:18-26 

Tuesday: Gn 32:23-33/Ps 17:1-3, 6-8, 15/Mt 9:32-38 

Wednesday: Gn 41:55-57; 42:5-7, 17-24/Ps 33:2-3, 10

-11, 18-19/Mt 10:1-7 

Thursday: Gn 44:18-21, 23-29; 45:1-5/Ps 105:16-21/

Mt 10:7-15 

Friday: Gn 46:1-7, 28-30/Ps 37:3-4, 18-19, 27-28, 39-

40/Mt 10:16-23 

Saturday: Gn 49:29-32; 50:15-26/Ps 105:1-4, 6-7/Mt 

10:24-33 

Sunday: Am 7:12-15/Ps 85:9-14/Eph 1:3-14/Mk 6:7-13 

WEBSITE HELP 

Holy Trinity Parish is looking for a volunteer to help with 

postings on our web page and Facebook.  If you have a 

computer and are familiar with Facebook or have experience 

with blogs or websites, then we need you.  Our site uses a 

web hosting interface called Sharefaith, which is easy to 

learn.  Contact the parish at 989.879.2141 if you are 

interested.  

HOLY TRINITY NEWS 

SMALL ALTAR LINEN  

July 9, 2021    Nancy DeHate 

MONEY COUNTERS 

July 12, 2021  

Jean Nickel 

Pam Templin 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS 

FOURTH OF JULY OFFICE HOURS 

Holy Trinity Parish office will be closed Monday, July 

5 . In case of an emergency, please call 879-2141 and 

leave a message.  Messages are checked throughout 

the day. 

UPDATE PARISH CENSUS INFORMATION 
It is important that we keep our parishioners information 

up to date. If you have any changes, please contact the 

parish office 879-2141 so we can update our records. 

New phone numbers are especially important. Thank 

you for helping us keep our records up to date.  

 



YOUR HELP IS NEEDED 

Holy Trinity Parish needs Lectors, Eucharistic Minsters, 

Servers and Ushers at all Masses.  

We have taken every measure to 

ensure your safety and the safety 

of our parish family.  If you are 

able to volunteer your time and 

talent, please call the parish office 

at 879-2141 or contact Kim Hartley.  Training is 

available. 

CONGRATULATIONS  
The following couple received the Sacrament of 

Matrimony at Holy Trinity Parish.  

Congratulations to:  
 

Kayla Richter & Michael Wilk 
 

May their life be blessed in holy  

  union with Christ and with one another. 

PRAYER SHAWL MINISTRY 

All are welcome to join us at our meeting Monday July 

5 at 3 p.m. in the back of HTP St. Michael Church.  Our 

group comes together in faith and extends the love of 

our parish to the receiver of the shawl.  If 

you are unable to attend the group 

meeting, there is still a way to help from 

home.  Please call Karen Tremble at 989

-385-3872 for information.  Yarn is 

always needed and monetary donations may be placed 

in the collection in an envelope labeled “prayer shawl 

ministry.” 

HOLY TRINITY NEWS 

 

 

 

Our Catholic faith is a gift from God.  As people of the 

Diocese of Saginaw, we are united in faith.  We are 

people who hope and pray and help each other on 

our journey of faith.  Gifts given to the Christ’s Mission 

Appeal  are given out of love of God and love of one 

another.  
 

 Assessment  $49,154.00 

 Collected  $36,288.00 

 Balance  $12,866.00 
 

As of this date, 198 families of 485 have pledged.  In 

order to have a successful campaign we need 100% 

participation.  That means bringing a positive attitude 

to the task at hand, as well as considering how each 

family might contribute according to their means.  

If you have not pledged, please prayerfully consider a 

pledge.  Any Assessment amount unpaid will be paid 

out of Holy Trinity Parish general operating fund. 

CATHOLIC GRIEF RECOVERY SERIES 

A Catholic Grief Recovery Series will be held at Our 

Lady of Peace Parish in Bay City. The series runs 

Mondays, July 12-August 16, 2021 from 1 p.m.-3 p.m.  

This series is for any adult who is grieving a loss due to 

death that occurred three months ago or longer.  The 

series will help those who are grieving to better 

understand grief, learn coping skills and develop the 

ability to move forward.  For more information or to 

register please contact Linda Knepfler at 989-892-

6031.  Presented by Our Lady of Peace Parish in 

cooperation with the Office of Respect Life, Catholic 

Diocese of Saginaw.  

PRO-LIFE CORNER 

America you are beautiful…and blessed…. The ultimate 

test of your greatness is the way you treat every human 

being, but especially the weakest and most 

defenseless.  If you want equal justice for all and true 

freedom and lasting peace, then America, defend 

life.  St. John Paul II  

STEWARDSHIP MESSAGE 

During this time, we celebrate the independence of our 

country. We would do well to echo the psalmist, saying, 

“Our eyes are fixed on the Lord, pleading for His 

mercy.” May we always recognize and use wisely the 

gifts of freedom and abundance He has showered upon 

us.  


